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The first 2 months have gone by extremely fast.  
One of the first things we did was to hold the Win-
ter Midwest in Duluth on Feb 7-9th.  Imperial Offic-
ers in attendance were Imperial Potentate Alan 
Madson, Imperial Chief Rabban Dale Stauss, Im-
perial High Priest and Prophet Chris Smith and 
Imperial Treasurer Jim McConnell along with 2 
candidates for Imperial Outer Guard.  We were 
busy getting things lined up for August, when we 
have the Midwest in Duluth.  We have a fantastic 
hotel lined up for us to stay at so hopefully some 
of you will be able to adjust your schedules and be 
there.  One of the highlights of the meeting was 
when our own PP Tom Moe helped host a mem-
bership seminar.  I want to thank Chuck 
Soderstrom, Dave Rustabakke, Chris Larson and 
Blake Wrighley for the great job they did in making 
sure the hospitality room ran as smoothly as it did.  
We had a ton of people from other Temples come 
and visit us.  It was great to visit with them all. 
 
A couple of events that already happened were 
the Wild Game Feed held on Feb 1st.  Bill Steckler 
put a good crew together for the Game Feed and 
it was great.  We had a great crowd and very little 
food was left over.  Great job you guys!  We also 
had a circus kickoff on the 6th of Feb. along with 
our regularly scheduled Unit meeting. 
 
I want to touch on membership now because it is 
important in any organization. We have had 14 
years of positive growth and I want you to help 
make this the 15th straight year.  NO OTHER 
TEMPLE HAS DONE THIS!  This doesnôt just hap-
pen.  I want to challenge each one of you to visit 
with somebody you know and ask them to become 
Shriners.  You will be surprised by how many have 
never been asked.  Donôt say the other guy can do 
this because the other guy is probably saying the 
same thing.  So, JUST ASK.  Some people are 
already doing this as we made 14 Master Masons 
in Grand Forks on the 9th of March and I was in-
formed that Minot created 15 Master Masons.   

Congratulations to both Minot and Grand Forks 
Lodges.  Now we need to take the next step and 
ask these 29  Masons to become Shriners.  Your 
membership team and the Divan are willing and 
able to help you anyway we can. 
 
Coming up in April will be the Circus held in Willis-
ton, Minot and Grand Forks.  This is a great time 
for the kids to have fun and for us to showcase 
what a Shriners is.  So get out and help your local 
circus and I know you will go away with a good 
feeling of having a good time as you do something 
for the kids.  
 
 
 
 

March 16th was a great day as we accomplished 
a couple of things.  First, we created 8 new No-
bles and secondly, we had a great time (butcold) 
St. Patties Day Parade in Grand forks.  Talk to 
anybody that was thereðthey seemed to really 
enjoy themselves. 
 
Mark your calendar for May 17th.  We are going 
to the Shriner Hospital in Minneapolis.  A bus will 
depart from Minot and will be stopping in Devils 
Lake and Grand Forks to pick up people.  If we 
know you are coming we can schedule other 
stops.  Maybe Rugby???  How about it Rugby?  
Can we get some of your members to join us?  
We will visit the hospital on Friday and then that 
night a bunch of us will be going to the Twins/Red 
Sox ballgame.  There will be a section reserved 
for us so all the Shriners can sit together but we 
will need to hear from you soon. 
 
Last thing I want to cover is the Spring Ceremoni-
al that will be held in Devils Lake.  A schedule of 
events is printed in this issue.  This is being held 
at the same time  as Devils Run.  There will be a 
lot of people in town that day so come out and 
enjoy the fun.  This could be one of the biggest 
crowds we march in front of for a long time.  Last 
year there were over 900 cars that registered to 
be in the parade on Saturday.  We will be leading 
the parade ending at an Oasis tent were we can 
see all the vehicles while enjoying a refreshment 
and some food.  Hope to see all the Units there.  
Williston, Minot and Rugby, can we count on you 
guys being there? 
 
Thank you for the honor 
James Kienast 
Potentate 2013. 

MESSAGE from your  

POTENTATE 
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LOST IN THE BURNING SANDS 
 

The following members have moved and we do not 

have correct mailing addresses for them.  If you 

have any information please help us to stay in touch 

with them. 

Gerald Fleck  Orville Mjelstad 

Richard Fisher  Roger Forsgren 

William Alvord  James Kummer 

Lonnie Lyke  Edward Strenkowski  

Dennis Bergstad  Luke Slack 

Gerry Haugjorde   Ryan Strenkowski 

Gerald Larson  Bradley Fogle 

Tim Feiock  Shane Winters 

Don Harris  John Miller 

Eric Eischens  Josh Hanson 

Zak Bergstrom   
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KEM DIVAN 
Board of Directors 

Illustrious Potentate  Jim Kienast  
Chief Rabban   Lowell Domier 
Assistant Rabban  Bruce Krabseth  
High Priest & Prophet Lynn Misialek 
Oriental Guide   Scott Midstokke 
Treasurer   Steve Adams 
Recorder   Dale Duchscherer, PP 

 
APPOINTED DIVAN MEMBERS 

1st Ceremonial Master  Bill Steckler  
2nd Ceremonial Master  Philip Landis 
Marshal   Ron Bergh 
Capt of the Guard  Steve Symons 
Outer Guard   Dave Rustbakke 
Director   Ken Huhta 
 
Chief of Staff   Chris Larson 
Chaplain   Glenn Symons 
Housing Chairman  Paul Hanson 
Hospital Chairman  Ken Gillespie 

 
              POTENTATE AIDES 
Darren Briss  Chuck Soderstrom 
Jim Clifford  Carson Hunter 
Duane Demars 

 
             MASONIC RELATIONS 
Mike Bakken, PGM  Charles Ottem, PGM 
Ray Webb, PGM  Lon Kvasager, GM 
Darrel Schrader, PGM, PP 

 
            DONOR RELATIONS 
Gerald Fleck      Tom Moe, PP 

Wonder why we canôt get a directory 
done? 
 

Late Reports  
 

Electionðwas due December 31st 

 
Forty-Niners Shrine 
Goose River Shrine 
Williston Shrine 
Band 
Color Guard 
Cycle Corps 
Directorôs Staff 
Keystone Kops 
Turtle Mountain 
Model Tôs 
Rough Riders 
Snownobles 
Williston Roadsters 
 

Financial Reportðwas due Feb 15th  
 

FortyïNiners Shrine 
Goose River Shrine 
Red River Shrine 
Williston Shrine 
Cycleers 
Directorôs Staff 
Mulligans 
Ritualistic Divan 
Williston Roadster 

From The Desk of the Recorder 
 
Thanks to all who took part in the one day 
Masonic Class Saturday March 9th in Grand 
Forks and also the class in Minot on Febru-
ary 23rd .  Sounds  like we had 14 new Ma-
sons in each class.  
 
Congratulations to all new Shrinerôs that 
came in on St. Patrickôs Day 
 
Upcoming events to look forward to: 
 
Hospital Trip May 16th and 17th (Includes a 
Twins Baseball Game against the Red 
Sox). 
 
Summer Ceremonial in Devils Lake June 
1st.  (Includes golf and the famous Devils 
Run). 
 
ND Shrine Football- July 20th (Includes 
Golf in Mayville on July 19th , Great Ban-
quet on Saturday morning July 20th at the 
Alerus Center with two great football games 
and tailgating.) 
 
Come out and support YOUR SHRINE 
events. 
 
Units and clubs please get your financial 
statements and list of 2013 officers sent in.  
 
Dale Duchscherer PP 
Recorder 

Kem email: 

kemshriners@ymail.com 
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MEMBERS WHO HAVE ANSWERED THE 
CALL OF THE BLACK CAMEL 

 
Alan W Campbell 
Richard Schleicher 
Leo Buchholz 
Glen Gunderson 
Walter Knoop 
Irvin Nelson 
Perley Draffehn 

 

**************************** 

Potentateôs Reception 

 
Saturday, June 1, Devils Lake 

                   5:30pm ï Social 

                   6:30pm ï Grand Entry 

                  7:00pm ï Dinner & program 

 

Creel Bay Golf Club on Devils Lake 
Directions:  1 mi S of Devils Lake, west on Cty Rd 1,  

                       right on Country Club Rd 

 

Dress:  Casual (no jeans or shorts) 

 

RSVP is necessary by May 21st 

701-772-7125 or 

kemshriners@ymail.com 

                        

**************************** 

CIRCUS 
 

The Kem Shrine Circus will be April 27, 28, and 
29.  The Circus will be at the beautiful Ralph En-
gelstad Arena.    
 
The novelties and cotton candy supplies are or-
dered.  There are several new exciting novelties.   
 
This year we have Cindy Migleyôs Circus Spec-
tacular returning as our producer.  There will be 
several new acts including Tigers, and a new 
Elephant act. 
 
Workers will sign in at their work site.  If you donôt 
have a place that you have been working in the 
past we will have someone by the southwest en-
trance to direct you to a site where we need assis-
tance.  It is very important that every Shriner sup-
port Kem Shrine and the Circus by making a com-
mitment to come and work as much as possible at 
the Circus. 
 
As usual we are asking the ladies to come and 
help at the Circus.  Ladies will receive worker 
credits just as our members do.  They can sign up 
to apply this credit to their Shrinerôs Unit, Star, or 
Rainbow. 
 
Advance sale of Childrenôs Tickets is underway. 
Reports so far are good. This effort is always very  
important.  Be sure to visit all businesses on your 
route.  All ticket sales need to be turned in to the 
office by April 12

th
.   

 
If you are a new Shriner who has not yet joined a 
unit, come and work at the circus.  It is a lot of fun 
and a great opportunity to enjoy the fun and cama-
raderie of the Shrine.  Bring your Lady too. 
 
Many Shriners have made a serious commitment 
over the years to work at the Circus.  To them we 
say thank you very much.  Please make plans 
now to Come and Join us for the fun of the Cir-
cus 
 
Tom Hanson 
Circus Chairman 


